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July 29th 2016 

  

Lewis Howell 

Senior Construction Manager 

Engineering Services 

3126 Flagler St.  

Key West Fl. 33041a 

 

Re: Project No. EN-1002 Mallory Square and Zero Duval St. 

   

Subject:  Change Order Request #02 – Rehabilitation of Mono Pile 

 

Mr. Howell: 
 

Shoreline Foundation, Inc. (SFI) has evaluated the Mono Pile rehabilitation details sheet S-001 provided by 

CHMHILL dated July 7th 2016 along with the scope of work dated July 8th 2016. SFI proposes to provide the work 

as outlined in the listed project documents for a lump sum fee of ONE HUNDRED EIGHTY SEVEN 

THOUSAND FIVE HUNDRED DOLLARS AND NO/100 ($187,500.00).  

The additional cost of the bond is included in this proposal. 

With no additional information nor review of any permits on the project SFI makes the following clarifications to 

the proposal, 

 No permitting of any kind is included in our proposal. 

 No dewatering permitting of any kind is included in our proposal. Nor being paid for.  

 All inspection and testing of any kind will be paid by others, and are not accounted for nor being paid for 

by SFI as part of this proposal. This includes coating inspections, welding inspections on and off site, 

concrete testing.   

 We assume we can spud a barge at the side of the mono pile, if additional diving is required to spot 

spudding additional dive crew time will be billed. 

 Any additional work or requirements not specifically shown in the plans or scope sheet that become 

required will be billed at additional cost. 

 The pricing of this work is based on SFI still being on site with our barge, no remobilizing of a barge is 

included in this proposal other than as stated below. 

 

 TIME REQUEST:  

  

At this time, Shoreline Foundation Inc. (SFI) is requesting Ninety (90) additional days for this specific work activity 

from the time that approval to proceed is issued. Shoreline understands that the City wishes to have this operation 

completed by the end of November to accommodate the arrival of a cruise ship the first part of December 2016, 

while Shoreline cannot guarantee this date at this time SFI will agree to relocate the barge out of the way of the 

cruise ship arrival at no additional cost to the City in the event that the work is not yet completed. We would ask that 

the city provide a location that the barge could be spudded down at for the duration of the cruise ships docking.  

 

Thank you for your consideration. 

 

Respectfully Submitted 

SHORELINE FOUNDATION, INC. 

 

 

Kevin Land  

Project Manager 


